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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
Tuesday, July 8, 2008
8:30 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01840

Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Chair
Karen Sawyer, Michael Sweeney, Mike Lynch
Members Absent:

Pedro Arce, Shirley Callan, Charles LoPiano , Sal Lupoli
Staff Present:
Fred Carberry
Guests Present:
Arthur Chilingirian, Amy Weatherbee, Ron DiNicola
1.
Approval of Minutes of 6/11/08
Fred Carberry called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. while waiting for Peter Matthews, who Fred said was on his way from another meeting.  Fred called for a motion to approve the minutes of the 6/11/08 meeting.
Motion by Mike Sweeney seconded by Karen Sawyer to approve the minutes of the June 11, 2008 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
2.
Review & Approval of Haverhill Lease Space Procurement
Amy Weatherbee explained that, prior to the release of the RFP for space for the Haverhill Career Center, a technical assistance session was held in Haverhill and well attended.  Once the RFP document went out however, there were only two proposals received.
Amy said that members of the Review Team included Fred Carberry, Mike Sweeney, Arthur Chilingirian and Ron DiNicola.  Reviewers were given a standard set of review materials.  The difference between the two bids is approximately $20,000.  The floor plans were available for Planning Committee review.
Amy then proceeded to give an overview of the two bids citing that the 76-80 Merrimack Street bid has experience with VWCC and other state leases; extensive experience with build-outs; provides for cleaning and trash disposal; HVAC and plumbing repairs, and security monitored by ADT.  VWCC would pay for electricity and the lessor would provide water and snow removal.  The bid met site guideline requirements but there was some question on the storage area and work station placement.  Amy said that under Preferred Site Information the location is good and near public transportation, but there are no dedicated parking spots.  The build-out is beyond 30 days and will occur while work is taking place.  The space includes 6 restrooms (this is extra cost for unneeded restrooms).  Overall out of 10 areas, rated by 4 reviewers (40); there were 13- highly advantageous; 20-advantageous; 1-advantageous to not advantageous; and 6-not advantageous.  Under Comments two reviewers rated this as an overall highly advantageous bid.  One reviewer as advantageous, and one reviewer as advantageous to not advantageous.  Based on the cost proposal and the review this bid was not selected for recommendation to the Planning Committee and the Chief Elected Official.

Amy stated that the reasons for non selection were 1.) Was not the most cost effective; 2.) Layout and plan was not conducive to good customer flow; 3.) Concerns about build-out time it would take and disruption; 4.) Concerns on siting of staff cubicles and computer stations.
The second bid is for 192 Merrimack Street and the bidder has experience with federal, state and local leases and also experience with build-out which lacked detail.  VWCC will be responsible for cleaning and trash; maintenance will need clarification; security stated as lessee responsibility; electricity a VWCC responsibility; water is included and snow removal is responsibility of lessor.  Under Required Site Information this bid met the site guideline requirements although there is some question on this storage area.  Under Preferred Site Information the location is good and near public transportation with 16 dedicated parking spots.  The design provided meets guidelines, however, this is a new build out and can be customized even further.  This design maximized space with efficiency.  Overall out of 10 areas – rated by 4 reviewers (40); 21 highly advantageous and 19 advantageous.  Under Comments, 3 reviewers rated this as an overall highly advantageous bid and one reviewer as advantageous.
Based on the cost proposal and the review, this bid was selected for recommendation to the Planning Committee and the Chief Elected Official for negotiation for the lease.  Reasons for selection were 1.) Was the most cost effective over the five year period; 2.) Layout and plan had excellent customer flow; 3.) Build out within 30 days; only disruption is the move; 4.) Good location and has dedicated parking.

Fred Carberry said that the four reviewers are present and are in agreement with Amy Weatherbee’s recommendation.

Peter Matthews asked if Sal Lupoli owns the building and Fred said that he does and, although he is a member of the Planning Committee, he is not present today and would have to abstain from the vote.

Peter Matthews asked whether this has been an open bid process, if all proper procedures have been followed, and that we have done due diligence.  Amy Weatherbee said that all proper procedures have been followed and all reviewers have signed any necessary documents which have been submitted properly.
Mike Lynch asked about handicap accessibility and Amy said that the space is handicap accessible.  Amy also said that the RFP which becomes part of the lease contains language regarding the fact that we are grant funded and if funding ceases we are released from the lease.

Karen Sawyer asked about moving costs and Amy said that we have an estimate of $12,000 but that she will need to solicit three bids.

Mike Sweeney said that the 76-80 Merrimack Street site included an automatic cost escalator so that the $16,000 difference is some percentage higher due to this escalator.
Motion by Karen Sawyer seconded by Mike Lynch to recommend the approval of the bid from 192 Merrimack Street LLC for negotiation for space for the Haverhill ValleyWorks Career Center to the Chief Elected Official.  Motion passed.

Mike Lynch then said that he wanted to compliment Fred Carberry and the WIB for the recent Mass Regional Workforce Summit.  He said that the turnout was excellent and the information useful.

Fred said that we had over 230 people at the Summit and he received a nice letter from Secretary of Labor and Workforce Development, Suzanne Bump.
3.
Adjourn
Having no further business Mike Sweeney made a motion to adjourn the meeting seconded by Karen Sawyer.  Motion passed and the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Kivell
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